
St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 2/27/2019 

Meeting called to order @ 7:05 p.m.     

Secretary’s Report: the minutes from the 11/7/18 meeting was read by Donna O. Motion by Jerry M. and 
2nd by Doug.  All in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer, Jerry M. read his report and where the checking stands. Motion by Roger 
to accept the Treasurer’s Report. 2nd by Tim.  All in favor. 

Trail Report by Trail Captain Doug:  Doug stated that there might be some sign damage with all the winter 
plowing.  Report of someone riding UTV on the snowmobile trail ~ will address the problem with Isaac 
from the DNR since Doug knows the person.  Happening on the snowmobile trail from Roberts to 
Hammond.  Doug told the new people in attendance about the club rides and where the club rides. 
 
President Report:  There were new people in attendance, and they introduced themselves along with the 
club members.  Greg explained about the club and that it has been in existence for 13 years.  Greg told 
them about the club fundraisers and that the money goes to signage.  Greg also pointed out members 
that are safety instructors and if you have kids or certain age as an adult that you will need to be certified 
to drive ATV/UTV’s. Plan on having a class in April.  Explained how we worked on getting the Wildwood 
Trail opened for ATV’s & UTV;s and how it got closed. 
 
Alliance:  There was an Alliance meeting that Doug & Greg attended.  At the meeting they discussed 
merging all the cubs since membership is down.  Apple River disbanded their club.  Thoughts are to do a 
northern and a southern club.  Hope to do new maps by June – need to get sponsors and a couple 
changes.  Discussion on the signage and road rules.     
   
WATVA:  Greg explained that he is an officer with WATVA along with Jeff Jordheim and what territory 
they are responsible for and what the association represents.  He also noted that he gets 1st hand 
information. He explained how the officers travel around to work with clubs.  Working on opening more 
trails. He also explained the disability ride and the VIP ride.  The annual meeting is April 12, 13 & 14th in 
Stevens Point and everyone is welcome to attend. 

Old Business: Larry brought the tickets for the Moose Lodge Brunch on April 7th.  After the meeting 
please get your tickets to sell from Jerry M.  The price of each ticket is $9.    

New Business:  Election is this April along with a pizza party.  Jerry H. asked about renewing the website.  
Jerry M. made a motion to renew the website and to pay the renewal fee.  Doug 2nd and all was in favor.  
Asked Jerry H. to post on facebook about the breakfast brunch.    

Next meeting is March 27th at Wildwood at 7:00. 

Motion made by Jerry M. to adjourn the meeting and 2nd by Donna.  All in favor.      
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